Status of Grandparents Raising Grandchildren Commission Meeting Minutes
MINUTES

	 Date:   Wednesday, May 9, 2018
Time:    2:00  – 4:00
Place:    EOEA, 1 Ashburton Pl. Boston – Manning Conference  
Recorder: Denise Bradley
	Next Meeting Date: Wednesday, June 13, 2018  
Time:                            2:00 – 4:00 
Place:                        EOEA, 1 Ashburton Pl. Boston – Manning Conference Room
Call-In Information: 240-454-0887 Access Code: 731860817
  


Attendance Key:  Yellow: Attended in Person           Green: By Phone                        Red: Absent                         Blue: Guest
	
	Senator Barbara A. L'Italien /Eric Niemeyer

	Denise Bradley
	John Lepper

	Carole Butze
	Daniel Lewis

	Margo Chevers
	Ilene Mitchell

	Rep. Paul Donato
	Vicky Ruvido

	Debbie Dowd-Foley
	Skip Stuck

	Abby Taylor
	Rachel Wallack

	Lynn Girton
	Director: Colleen Pritoni

	Pat Keith
	

	Guests: Sandra Albright,  Tony Martin, Meegan Simpson-Best,  and Ann Behravesh   
	Handouts: SFY ’19 Monthly Budget Report, May’s Director’s Report, April’s Minutes, May’s Agenda, FY 7/1/18 – 6/30/19 Proposed Budget, Annual Conference Flyer


	 Announcements: - N/A
	

	AGENDA ITEM


	DISCUSSION / FINDINGS
	DECISIONS/ACTION ITEMS /VOTES

	I.    Acceptance of April’s Minutes
	There being a quorum, the Chair, Ms. Mitchell called the meeting to order and asked for a motion to accept the Commission’s minutes from 4/11/18.  
	So moved by Ms. Taylor and seconded by Mr. Lepper.  There being no objections the motion passed unanimously.

	2.  Financial Report/Budget  
     DCF & MCOA Reporting
3.  Sandra Albright, AARP Board President 
4.  New Commission Logo
5.  FY ’19 Budget/
6.  2018 June Conference Update
7.  Sub-Committee Updates:
8.  Advisory Board Update
9. Director’s Report

10.  Chairwoman’s Report

11.  Other Business

      
	Ms. Mitchell reported that Senate and Ways budget is due to come out tomorrow and then will move to the Conference Committee.  Mr. Niemeyer stated that Senator L’Italien is willing to propose funding, or file an amendment if needed, for the Grandparent’s UMass Study. UMass has projected that it would cost $85,000 to complete the study and possible updates going forward.  The Commission/DCF budget is on target for the current fiscal year and the balance of the MCOA’s Friends account remains the same.  Ms. Pritoni will report out on the MCOA account on a quarterly basis.  
Ms. Albright reported that AARP has been supporting federal legislation on behalf of grandparents.  She reported that a bill supporting grandparents spearheaded by Senator Susan Collins did pass the senate.  AARP stands firmly behind the grandparents and the Commission and will to continue to sponsor future grandparent legislation.  Ms. Albright then discussed her role in Mayor Walsh’s Opioid Committee.  Besides the city’s plans to re-open the Long Island recovery facility, the Mayor is very interested in any and all ideas/suggestions folks may have that might be implemented within Boston.  Ms. Albright is happy to be the conduit, or members are welcome to meet with the Mayor’s Committee to discuss the crisis and its effects on grandparents and their grandchildren, or to offer possible solutions that would make things easier for grandparents and their grandchildren caught up in the crisis.  Some suggestions from members included: providing a place/camp specifically for grandchildren of addicts so that they can get targeted trauma support and wrap around services; recovery services/support to help families in crisis stay intact without fear of reprisal; training/support groups for grandparents and grandchildren around grief and loss due to separation or death of a parent(s) due to an overdose or other drug use complications; need for additional and strong support groups geared to those in crisis; some kind of positive social media support, like MassSharing to make funds available for grandparents for funeral expenses or monies to support grandchildren resources; and some kind of respite program or services for caregivers.  Ms. Albright is happy to take back the members’ suggestion to the Mayor’s Committee and thanked the members for their time.  The Chair thanked Ms. Albright for her efforts and AARP’s efforts on behalf of the Commission.
Ms. Pritoni wanted to update members on the Commission’s new logo and marketing materials.  She has ordered 1,000 tote bags with the new logo and will be available in time for the conference.  Ms. Keith suggested that the Commission invest in canvas bags to sell or use as giveaways or gifts.  Ms. Pritoni will also be ordering letterhead and envelopes.  She also has received the translation headsets she ordered.  The headsets will allow ten people to hear community workshops in up to two different languages.  The Chair asked Ms. Pritoni to thank the marketing firm, Triad Advertising for developing the new logo and for providing the pro-bono marketing strategy work for the Commission.
The FY’19 proposed budget appropriation was level funded at $111,714.00 and Ms. Pritoni went over on the proposed budget’s line items.  She stated that she would like to see additional funds be moved into the conference line item to bring it up to $18,000.  She stated that the conference continues to grow in popularity, as well as in costs, and she would like to be sure there’s enough money in the budget to cover rising costs.  She also discussed out-of-state conferences that we may want to allocate money to for travel and registration fees.  Monies could be moved from the stipend line item to cover such costs.  DCF continues to, and has agreed to continue to, pay up to $8,000.00 for some of the stipend costs.   The Chair stated that the Commission is in need of a Treasurer.  Anyone willing to serve please contact the Chair.
Ms. Pritoni stated that currently the conference has 175 people registered.  There are a total of 220 registrations, so there’s a little wiggle room and time for folks to register.  She quickly ran through the agenda for the day.  The conference will start with opening remarks, award presentations, followed by the keynote given by DA, Marian Ryan and then the Regional World Café followed by Breakout Sessions and closing remark by Mr. Lepper.  We are fortunate that the Governor’s wife, Lauren Baker will present the awards and DCF’s Commission and ELD’s Secretary will also give brief closing remarks.  Ms. Pritoni reported that she needs facilitators and scribes for the Regional Café, as well as greeters and help at the registration table.  She will send out an email to follow up this request.   
Informational and Referral Subcommittee:  Kerry Bickford and Skip Stuck 
Ms. Pritoni stated that she is working with Mr. Stuck and Ms. Bickford to update the tip sheets in different languages and with the new logo. 

Legal Sub-Committee:  Ms. Girton, Ms. Taylor,  Mr. Martin and Ms. Mitchell

Ms. Girton and Rep. Donato are continuing to work on the H2274 legislation.  Ms. Girton stated that she would like to develop a flyer to have it available to give out to conference attendees.  She also reported that Mass Law Reform’s Pat Baker who advocates for food insecurity for children and elders has invited the Commission to be part of a coalition that is forming to address these issues on the federal level.  
Support Group Sub-Committee:  Ms. Margo Chevers
Reported out in the Conference Update
Resource Development Subcommittee:  Ilene Mitchell and Ms. Butze
Nothing to report at this time. 
The Chair tabled until next meeting. 
Ms. Pritoni
Ms. Pritoni reported on the meetings she’s attended including the Gloucester Community Event that she would love to use as a model going forward.  The last two Spring Workshops are in Athol on 5/24 and Sandwich on 5/30.  She also discussed the data she’s been collecting on calls and emails received.  She reported that there continues to be more and more requests from grandparents and providers.  She also reported on the website data which showed an uptick from January to April. 

Ms. Mitchell

Ms. Mitchell stated that Ms. Pritoni sent a constant contact to the Commission’s Distribution List asking folks to get in touch with their legislators on the Commission’s proposed legislation.   She did get some responses and some stories that supported the bill which she shared with the members.
  There was no additional business to discuss at this time.  
	

	
	There being no further business, the Chair entertained a motion to adjourn. The next meeting will be held on 6/13/18.  
 
	So moved by Ms. Bradley and seconded by Ms. Taylor.  There being no objections, the motion passed unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 3:50 p.m.
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